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CLOSURES

*The Employment/Placemeni Office is closed this
week for staff inservice. The office will reopen
September 11.

*Food Services will be closed September 14.

*The Financial Aid counter is closed from noon
to 1:30 p.m. this week. Regular counter hours, 10
a.m. to 5 p.m., will resume September 11.
Telephone service will continue as usual from 8
a.m. to 5 p.m.

ACCOUNTS REASSIGNED

Beginning September 5, accounts in Billing and
Collections, including repayment questions on
accounts receivable, Perkins loans, and nursing
loans, will be assigned as follows:

A - G: Cynthia Deshpande, ext. 2610

H - N: Nancy Rogers, ext. 2611

O - Z: Debbie Brockmann, ext. 2612

Repayment of bank loans are referred to the bank
where the loan was obtained.

OPEN ENROLLMENT UNDERWAY

Onpen enrollment for faculty is underwav. If you
are interested in changing from one medical
insurance plan to another, or adding a dependent
to your medical or dental insurance coverage, you
may do so during open enrollment, now to
October 13. All changes and additions received
by Marie Nelson, Personnel Services, by 5 p.m. on
October 13, will become effective November 1.
Representatives from OEA Choice Trust and
SelectCare will be available to answer any
coverage questions on Wednesday, September 20,
from 9 a.m. to Noon, in the northeast corner of
the cafeteria.

FEDERAL GRANT DEADLINES

The Guide to Federal Assistance and other grant
information is available in the Grant Resource
Library. Upcoming deadlines include:

October:

C5 Workplace Literacy Partnership

C9 State English Literacy Program

D71 Fund for the Improvement of
Postsecondary Education

E37 Group Projects Abroad

E39 Faculty Research Abroad

October 1:

F45 Special Projects to Improve Nurse Training
F47 Nursing Education opportunities for
individuals from disadvantaged backgrounds
M73 Higher Education in the Humanities

M82 Summer Stipends for Work in the
Humanities
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QOctober 15:
L59 Teacher Exchange Program

For more information on grants and deadlines,
call Sara Baz, Institutional Advancement, ext.
2268.

SIGN UP FOR FALL WORK STUDIES

The Employment/Placement office begins
assigning college work-study students for fall term
on Monday, September 11, from 9 a.m. to Noon
and 1 to 4 p.m., in Room 310 of the Forum
Building. Joan Adams reminds you that all CWS
students working in your area should complete
the appropriate payroll paperwork before
beginning work.

KLCC AIRS NEW PROGRAMS

KLCC will add two new programs to its Sunday
schedule beginning September 10. "JazzSunday,"
a program offering a blend of traditional and
contemporary jazz, debuts at 6 p.m., followed at 8
p-m. by "Sci-Fi Radio," a half hour program
featuring some of the best works in modern
science fiction, transcribed for radio.

CASE RECOGNIZED

Ed Case, buyer and warehouse assistant in
Purchasing Services, has received a "scholarship”
from the Northwest regional group of the
National Association of Educational Buyers. The
"scholarship" is for travel to the national NAEB
conference and $250 in expenses. Case was
nominated for the "scholarship" because of his
role in organizing the recent regional NAEB
conference.

TEE PARTY SET FOR FRIDAY

You still have time to register for the Seventh
Annual LCC Open on Friday, September 8 at the
Eugene Country Club. This benefit golf
tournament features two chances at a hole-in-one
with two terrific prizes. Get one and win a brand
new Mazda Akita. Get another and split $10,000
in cash with the Lane Community College
Foundation College Fund. The tournament
includes a pre-game clinic with golf pro Jerry
McDermott, dinner after the game, and awards.
To register, call Joe Farmer, director, LCC
Foundation, ext. 2810. Entry deadline is
September 7. The tournament is sponsored by
Uncle Bud’s Mazda of Cottage Grove.



INSERVICE STRESSES

COMMITMENT TO SERVICE

"We know it when we see and feel it -
commitment to service!" is the theme of this
year’s campus-wide inservice. Inservice begins
next week with the following schedule:

8:00 - All-staff coffee
8:30 - President Carter, Main Theatre
9:30 - Department activities

Tuesda mber 12

8:00 - Department activities

10:00 - Teleconference, Vocational Education and
Economic Development, Forum 308/309. You
must preregister. Call Cynde Leathers, 2260.

1:30 - Department Activities

8:00 - Department activities

9:30 - Writing Across the Curriculum Workshop,
Susan Swan, English and Foreign Language,
Board Room

1:00 - LCCEA meeting for all faculty, Forum 310
3:00 - International student social, northeast
corner of cafeteria

8:00 - Department activities
2:00 - Siuslaw Center Open House

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Employment and Training Specialist, Training
and Development, Specialist VIIL, 3 temporary
positions, closes September 13.

Secretary I, Training and Development,
temporary, closes September 13.

Job Resource Center Aide, Training and
Development, temporary, Clerk IV, closes
September 13.

Training Specialist, Training and Development,
temporary, closes September 13.

ADS

FOR SALE: Kenmore washer and dryer, good
working condition, $175. Joe Farmer,
Foundation, 688-4491.

FOR SALE: 1985 Toyota Tercel, gold, 5-speed,
4-door, hatch-back, new tires, 55,000 miles, 32
miles per gallon, $4300. Edna Paz, English and
Foreign Language, ext. 2419, or 747-7867.

WANT TO BUY: Electric dryer, white, in good
condition. Susan Sutton, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2593.

WANT TO RENT: Small house or duplex in
South or Southwest Eugene. Barbara Cardwell,

Oregon Small Business Development Center
Network, ext. 2250.

FOR SALE: Queen size waterbed, includes
mattress, heater, bed frame, bookcase headboard,
2 sets of sheets. Excellent condition, $175. Sue
Zink, HSC, ext. 2858, or 461-2363.

ROOM FOR RENT: Share cost of three
bedroom house in Santa Clara area. Deck, spa,
and nice yard on quiet cul-de-sac. $200 plus 1/3 of
utilities. Call 688-4491 for information.

FOR SALE: Cabin tent, 8’ x 10°, near new
condition, waterproof floor, in original box, $60.
Steve Evans, Purchasing, ext. 2453, or 687-2150.

FREE: 3 year-old cocker spaniel, female, spayed.
Paula Chan, KLCC, ext. 2486, evenings, 344-8858.

FOR SALE: 8-foot sofa, excellent condition,
velour stripe--olive green, blue, beige, brown;
cushion back, side pillows, $300. John Alferes,
Computer Services, ext. 2865, or 484-0239.

FOR SALE: Golden retriever pups, 8 weeks old,
top bloodline. Mary Michaund, HSC, ext. 2214,
or 995-8655.

WANTED: White or beige loveseat, small sofa,
or medium size sleeper sofa in excellent condition
at reasonable price. Also, inexpensive but
attractive small or medium size dining table in

white or light colored wood, with or without two
chairs. Shan Titus, Adm., ext. 2688, or 683-1873.

RECYCLE THIS DAILY! For campus recycling
information, call Jim Dieringer, Campus Ministry,
ext. 2850.

Hardly a day goes by without some new
claim for what we should or should not
eat. It's downright confusing.

What should you eat to stay healthy?
The U.S. Department of Agriculture and
the U.S. Department of Health and Human
Services have prepared current guidelines,
based on the latest nutrition information
available. The first two guidelines form the
framework for a good diet: “Eat a variety
of foods” that provide enough essential
nutrients and energy to “maintain desira-
ble weight.” The next five guidelines de-
scribe special characteristics of good
diets. They suggest that you get adequate
starch and fiber and avoid too much fat,
sugar, sodium, and alcohol.

Food alone cannot make you healthy.
But good eating habits based on modera-
tion and variety can help keep you healthy
and even improve your health. To get the
full details on good eating, write for “Nutri-
tion and Your Health: Dietary Guidelines
for Americans” (520P), available free from
the Consumer Information Center, P.O.
Box 100, Pueblo, CO 81002.
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Today

All day - Departmental inservice activities
All day - Study Skills Department closed
2-7 p.m. - Siuslaw Center Open House

Executive Council to Change

In his inservice speech to Lane staff on Monday,
Interim President Jack Carter announced that he
intends to change the Executive Council to a
College Council and to expand its membership to
include broader representation of the college
community. The change is in response to staff
and board recommendations for more employee
involvement. Along with the V.P.’s and Executive
Dean, the council will include the presidents of
ASLCC, the LCCEF, and the LCCEA; Julie
Aspinwall-Lamberts for college planning; and
Larry Romine for communications. Carter
pointed out that the council’s membership is not
static and may be added to or changed over
time."Dissolving the Executive Council in favor of
the College Council," Carter said in his speech,
“T'his only one step toward achieving the level of
effective involvement we need across this
institution."

Reading Yesterday’s News Pays Off
Research by Sandy Young this summer turned up
some of the quotations and stories that Interim
President Jack Carter shared in his Monday
inservice speech. She resurrected the story about
the baby born on campus, the "Love Community
College" anecdote involving Buck Bailey, and the
quotation from K. Patricia Cross. Young scanned
back issues of The Daily and tagged items she
thought should be shared with staff during our
25th anniversary observance. Watch for historical
items in speeches, and in The Daily and other
publications this year.

Inservice Activities Include

Weekend at the Coast

Several openings remain for faculty to attend a
weekend inservice, Friday, September 15, and
Saturday, September 16, at the Heceta House.
The weekend, sponsored by the Teaching
Improvement Process (TIP) Committee, will
include a potluck dinner at 6 p.m. on Friday and a
series of workshops on Saturday. To sign up, call
Sharon Thomas, English Department, ext. 2419.

Pearson Recuperatin'g

Shirley Pearson, secretary to the President, is at
Sacred Heart Hospital this week recovering from
an appendectomy. The surgery was done Monday
morning. She’s doing fine.
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Teleconference on AIDS Coming

Lane will be a receiver site for a teleconference,
AIDS in Schools, on Saturday, September 23,

8 a.m. to noon, in Forum 308. The teleconference
is sponsored by the American Federation of
Teachers and the American Red Cross. Call
Cynde Leathers, ext. 2260, to register. Seating is
limited. The cost is $15.

R-G Pledges $25,000 to Fund Literacy

The Register-Guard has pledged $25,000 to
establish a literacy endowment fund at Lane.
According to literacy instructor Alice Whitenack,
the endowment could be used to add special
audio-visual equipment for people with
physiological learning barriers, add tapes and
videos to books in the library, and increase
staffing of trained personnel. The gift will be
made in annual installments of $2,500 each for the
next 10 years.

Thank You

The Learning Resource Center staff sends a very
special "thanks" to Campus Services, especially
Bob Crambit and Alvin Howard, for a job well
done.

To Edna Kennel, Printing and Graphics: "I can’t
begin to tell you the number of wonderful
compliments I've heard on the ’A Vision for the
1990’s brochure.” Everyone seems to agree it may
be one of Lane’s very finest pieces. Thank you so
very much for your talent and effort on this
project. This work clearly came from your heart."
Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, IRP&E

Questions About TSA or

Deferred Compensation Policy?

TSA and deferred compensation representatives
will be in the northeast corner of the cafeteria
onWednesday, September 20, 9 a.m. to noon to
answer your questions.

Funds Sought for Lane Baby

Funds are needed to meet the fall term expenses
for John Lester, the young man who was born 20
years ago in the Lane Nursing Department. Lester
will enroll this fall to study audio production. Ted
Kotsakis got the ball rolling by pledging $250
from the Mechanics Department. If you would
like to help, call Linda Waddell, Financial Aid,
ext. 22085,



Marketing Efforts Continue

In the past few weeks, many staff members have
been busy with marketing activities, including:
*Back to School Days at Valley River Center,
July 22, 23, (Charlene Blinn)

*Springfield Broiler Festival, July 29, 30

(Joyce Kofford)

*Radio campaign on early orientation, Aug. 1-24
(Diane Dann, Betty Vail)

*Lane County Fair, Aug. 15-20 (Shan Titus)
Bus cards to promote fall term, Aug. 20-Sept. 20
(Diane Dann)

*KLCC underwriting to promote fall term,

Aug. 20-Sept. 20 (Diane Dann)

*TV spot to promote fall term, Aug. 28- Sept. 17
(Diane Dann)

*New, improved class schedule, Aug. 30

(Susan Sutton) :
*Register-Guard ad, Sept. 12 (Diane Dann,

Bill Porter, Jim Ellison)

*Siuslaw Center Open House, Sept. 14

(Al Owens)

*Information booth, Valley River Center,

Sept. 16, 17 (Charlene Blinn, Joyce Kofford)
*Oregon Daily Emerald ad, Sept. 25

(Diane Dann)

*Eugene Celebration, Sept. 29-Oct. 1

(Bill Porter, Joyce Kofford)

Club Wholesale Memberships

Open to Lane Employees

Lane employees now qualify for individual
memberships in Club Wholesale at a reduced rate
of $10. The reduced rate is good as long as 50
people sign up in the next 30 days. To obtain a
membership, fill out an application form at the
Club Wholesale customer service desk, show a
copy of your most recent paycheck stub to verify
your employment, and pay the $10 fee.

Job Opportunities

Interim Chair, Health & P.E., open to present
Health & P.E./Athletic employees only, closes
September 15.

Electronics Instructor, position reopened,
temporary for one academic year, closes
September 22.

Aide I, Child Development Center, 4 positions
open, closes September 22.

Assistant to Vice President for Instruction, closing
extended to September 25.

Sales Representative, KL.CC, Specialist I, closes
September 27.

Ads

FOR RENT: Beach cabin in Yachats, sleeps 1-6
people, $55 per weekend (Fri. and Sat., 2 nights),
weekly rate $150. Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Lowery Genie 44 electronic organ,
excellent condition, $490; gold corduroy velvet
chair, $50; maple Boston rocking chair with seat
and back pads, $40; Vita-Master exercycle with
book holder, like new, $50. Ralph Cook,
Electronic Services, ext. 2320.

FOR SALE: Drill press, $85; Skill bench grinder,
$65; chain saw and hedge attachment, $250;
weedeater, $250; 1971 6-cylinder, $1,500; 1983
VW Vanagan, $8,500. Ludmilla White, Cottage
Grove Center, 942-3110.

WANTED: Used telephone answering machine,
reasonable price. Tricia Hahn, CWE, ext. 2395,
or 342-2570.

FOR SALE: 7-drawer wood desk, maple finish,
40 "wide, 17" deep, 30" tall, $45: 5-drawer wood -
desk, painted ugly dark green, 40" wide, 18" deep,
29" tall, $20; Avita 950 professional rowing
machine, hardly used, $199. Diane Prokop,
Computer Services, ext. 2191, or Bob Prokop,
Mass Comm., ext. 2477, or 345-5055.

FOR SALE: Gusdorf Deluxe entertainment
center, still in box, fits up to 25" TV, light oak, 68"
tall, 49" wide, 15 3/8" deep, $150. Terry Caron,
Administrative Services, ext. 2311, or 484-4420.

SINGERS WANTED: The Eugene Concert
Choir has openings for sopranos, basses, and

tenors. If you love to sing and can read music, call
Fay McClain, HSC, ext. 2517, or 354-4183.

FOR SALE: "This End UP" desk, solid North
Carolina oak, $98; FSG stereo/tape unit with
speakers, mint condition, $125; office/tax
calculator, $60; tape recorder, $25. Fred Loveys,
Customized Training, ext. 2957, or 484-2723.

HOUSES FOR RENT: Two rental houses
available for faculty or staff in Ferry Street Bridge

area, both on 1/2 acre lots, upkeep required. Lois
Shields, 484-9790.

HECETA HOUSE CARETAKER: The college
is seeking a caretaker for Heceta House. Duties
include coordinating activities at the house and
minor maintenance in exchange for a rent-free
apartment in the house and a small subsistence.
Mature individual or couple with public contact
experience preferred. Outstanding references
required. Starts October 1, 1989. Send resume to
Campus Services, Second Floor, Campus Services
Building.

FOR SALE: Kenmore washer and dryer, good
working condition, $175. Joe Farmer, Foundation,
688-4491.

FOR SALE: 1985 Toyota Tercel, gold, 5-speed,
4-door, hatch-back, new tires, 55,000 miles, 32
miles per gallon, $4300. Edna Paz, English and
Foreign Language, ext. 2419, or 747-7867.

WANT TO BUY: Electric dryer, white, in good
condition. Susan Sutton, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2593.
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Inservice Today

8:00 - 8:30  All-staff coffee

8:30-9:45  State of the college address
Hosts: Jack Carter, Interim President,

LCC Board

Location: Main Theatre

10:00 - 11:00 Taking a Stand Against
Substance Abuse
Presenter: Bill Ballester, U of O
Location: Main Theatre

10:00 - 11:00 Valuing Diversity
Presenter: Connie Mesquita
Location: Center 8

11:30 - 1:00 International Education Programs
Presenter: Mason Davis, panel
Location: northeast corner of cafeteria

1:00-2:00 Lane’s London Program
Presenter: Mary Forestieri
Location: Forum 307

1:30-3:30  Your New Student
Presenter: Kate Barry
Location: Forum 308

Inservice Tomorrow

9:00 - 10:00 More Money, Automated Index,
and Physical Changes
Presenter: Don Ownbey
Location: Library

9:00-3:00 Macintosh Demonstration
Presenter: Georgia Henrickson
Location: Center 423

10:00 - 1:00 Learning Styles and
Cultural Adjustments
Presenter: Dr. James Vasquez,

University of Washington

Location: Forum 307

10:00 - noon Build Your Own Computer
Presenters: Mac Allison, Bob Vogel
Location: ELC 101

11:00 - 1:00  Strangers in a Strange Land

(A seminar focusing on the experiences of

international students at Lane.)
Presenter: Frank Rossini
Location: Forum 307

1:00-2:00  Valuing Diversity
Presenter: Kate Barry
Location: Center 8

1:00-2:00  Computer Testing User’s Briefing
Presenter: Alen Bahret
Audience: all faculty
Location: Math & Art 247

2:00-3:00 LCCEA Meeting
Audience: all faculty
Location: Forum 308

Editor: Wendell Anderson

Health & PE Opens Doors

Did you ever wonder just what goes on in the
Health & PE Department? Come and see for
yourself today. Health & PE staff will lead short
guided tours of the Nursing Lab, Dental Clinic,
Infant/Toddlers Center, Dr. "Lane’s" office, and
other wondrous sights. Tours begin at 9:00, 10:00,
11:00, 2:00, and 3:00 in the main office, HEA 245.

Marketing Council Unveils Plan

If you are curious about Lane’s marketing strategy
for the year, how you and your department can
piggyback on collegewide activities, or how to get
help or funds for your own activities, come to the
Marketing Council inservice presentation, 1:30 to
3 p.m., Wednesday, September 20, in the board
room. We’ll also show the new TV spot that has
everyone talking. -- Diane Dann, Institutional
Advancement

Campus Closes Thursday

To provide time for staff inservice, the main
campus, downtown center, and outreach centers
will be closed from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Thursday,
September 21.

Olander Speaks Twice on Thursday

Joe Olander will deliver his talk, "Education as a
Science Fiction Story: An Iconoclastic Perspective
on the Future of Education,” on Thursday
EVENING, September 21, rather than in the
morning. The inservice brochure is wrong.
Olander’s Thursday morning presentation for
staff, 9 a.m. at the Fairgrounds, will concern
commitment to excellence. The 7:30 p.m.
session, which is also the kick-off to Lane’s 25th
anniversary celebration, will be in the Performing
Arts auditorium. Serving on a panel to respond to
Olander’s talk are Eugene 4J Superintendent
Margaret Nichols, U of O Provost and Vice
President for Academic Affairs Norman K.
Wessells, and U of O DEPM Professor Ken
Kempner. The panel discussion will be followed
by a question and answer period and a reception.
For more information, call Larry Brown, chair for
the evening cvent and a member of the 25th
Anniversary Committee, ext. 2580.

Volunteers Wanted to Staff Booth

If you can help staff the Lane booth at the Eugene
Celebration, Saturday, September 30 or Sunday,
October 1, please call Charlene Blinn, ext. 2235.



Textbooks Wanted

If you have an extra desk copy of a course
textbook, Linda Wong would like it to use in a
textbook reading course. She would like a variety
of textbooks to use to apply the techniques taught
in the course. Call Linda Wong, Study Skills,

ext. 2439, for more information.

Leaders Program Accepting Applications
Applications for the 1990 Leaders Program are
now available. The Leaders Program is a
professional development program for two-year
community college women administrators, faculty
members, and professional support staff in
leadership positions. Women selected for the
program participate in a week-long workshop on
current administrative issues. They also develop a
project designed to enhance administrative and
leadership skills. Former Leaders from Lane are
Joan Adams, Lynne Swift, Marie Matsen, Sharon
Thomas, Judy Dresser, Sandy Ing, Linda Loft,
Julie Baker, Diane Dann, Mable Armstrong, Julie
Aspinwall-Lamberts, and Jacquee Belcher. If
you’d like to apply for the Leaders Program, pick
up materials from Judy Dresser in the Office of
Instruction. The deadline for applications is
October 13, 1989.

Club Wholesale Memberships Available
There’s still time to apply for an individual
membership in Club Wholesale at the reduced
rate of $10. The reduced rate is good as long as
50 Lane employees sign up within the next 30
days. To obtain a membership, fill out an
application form at the Club Wholesale customer
service desk, show a copy of your most recent
paycheck stub to verify your employment, and pay
the $10 fee.

Open Enroliment Underway

Open enrollment for faculty is underway. If you
want to change from one medical insurance plan
to another, or add a dependent to your medical or
dental insurance coverage, you can during open
enrollment, now to October 13. All changes and
additions received by Marie Nelson, Personnel
Services, by 5 p.m. on October 13 will become
effective November 1. Representatives from
OEA Choice Trust and SelectCare will be
available to answer your coverage questions on
Wednesday, September 20, 9 a.m. to noon, in the
northeast corner of the cafeteria.

Job Opportunities

Electronics Instructor, position reopened,
temporary for one academic year, closes
September 22.

. Aide I, Child Development Center, 4 positions
open, closes September 22.

Assistant to Vice President for Instruction, closing
extended to September 25.

Sales Representative, KLCC, Specialist I, closes
September 27.

Ads

FOR SALE: 1984/85 Honda Express Sr.
motorcycle (scooter), S0cc motor, only 16 actual
miles, needs headlight, $375. Bill Fletcher,
Computer Services, ext. 2192, or 726-6486.

WANTED: 2 children’s bike seats, reasonable
price. Carol Beckley, Admin. Svcs., ext. 2362

FOR SALE: Antique walnut dining set, 6
upholstered chairs, $165; turn-of-the-century
multiwood Bentwood rocker, appraised at $350,
asking $160; woman’s 10-speed, 19" Mercier bike,
$50. Enid Leonard, Study Skills, ext. 2439, or
345-9387.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin in Yachats, sleeps 1-6
people, $55 per weekend (Fri. and Sat., 2 nights),
weekly rate $150. Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Lowery Genie 44 electronic organ,
excellent condition, $490; gold corduroy velvet
chair, $50; maple Boston rocking chair with seat
and back pads, $40; Vita-Master exercycle with
book holder, like new, $50. Ralph Cook,
Electronic Services, ext. 2320.

FOR SALE: Drill press, $85; Skill bench grinder,
$65; chain saw and hedge attachment, $250;
weedeater, $250; 1971 truck, 6-cylinder, $1,500;
1983 VW Vanagan, $8,500. Ludmilla White,
Cottage Grove Center, 942-3110.

WANTED: Used telephone answering machine,
reasonable price. Tricia Hahn, CWE, ext. 2395,
or 342-2570.

FOR SALE: 7-drawer wood desk, maple finish,
40" wide, 17" deep, 30" tall, $45; S-drawer wood
desk, painted ugly dark green, 40" wide, 18" deep,
29" tall, $20; Avita 950 professional rowing
machine, hardly used, $199. Diane Prokop,
Computer Services, ext. 2191, or Bob Prokop,
Mass Comm., ext. 2477, or 345-5055.

FOR SALE: Gusdorf Deluxe entertainment
center, still in box, fits up to 25" TV, light oak, 68"
tall, 49" wide, 15 3/8" deep, $150. Terry Caron,
Administrative Services, ext. 2311, or 484-4420.

SINGERS WANTED: The Eugene Concert
Choir has openings for sopranos, basses, and

tenors. If you love to sing and can read music, call
Fay McClain, HSC, ext. 2517, or 345-4183.

FOR SALE: "This End UP" desk, solid North
Carolina oak, $98; FSG stereo/tape unit with
speakers, mint condition, $125; office/tax
calculator, $60; tape recorder, $25. Fred Loveys,
Customized Training, ext. 2957, or 484-2723.

HOUSES FOR RENT: Two rental houses
available for faculty or staff in Ferry Strect Bridge
area, both on 1/2 acre lots, upkeep required. Lois
Shields, 484-9790.
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Inservice Today
9:00 - noon Health insurance information session
Audience: All faculty
Location: northwest corner of cafeteriq
10:00 - 11:00 An Overseas Entrepreneur
Looks at Oregon
Presenter: James Azumano, President,
K-Pac International, Inc.
Location: Forum 307
Valuing Diversity
Presenter: Sue Colvin
Location: Center 8
Sister Cities Programs and LCC
Presenter: Diane Daudt
Location: northeast corner of cafeteria
How to Get the Word Out
About Your Programs
Presenters: Lane Marketing Council
Location: board room

10:00 - 11:00
11:00 - 12:15

1:30 - 3:00

All Staff Meet Tomorrow

Tomorrow morning, 9 a.m. - noon, is the all-staff
inservice at the Fairgrounds. The meeting’s
theme is "from ideas to commitments."
Continental breakfast begins at 8 a.m., followed
by a talk by Dr. Joe Olander, President of The
Evergreen State College, and by "brainstorming"
sessions. Come prepared to participate.

Kennel Top Classified Employee

Edna Kennel, graphic designer from Printing and
Graphics, is this year’s Outstanding Classified
Employee. Kennel was recognized for her many
years of service to the college, her willingness to
take on extra projects, and her creativity. Interim
President Jack Carter presented Kennel her
award and a certificate for dinner for two at the
Black Angus at Monday’s inservice.
Congratulations, Edna.

Reid Returns

That familiar face you see in the President’s
Office belongs to Marie Reid. She will be filling
in for a couple of weeks while Shirley Pearson
recovers from surgery.

Donations Wanted

The Child Development Center needs a child’s

phonograph, preferably one that plays 33 and 45
rpm records. Also, the Infant and Toddler staff
needs a small radio and two tape players. If you
can help, call Georgia Fryback, ext. 2524.

Editor: Wendell Anderson

Board Highlights

The Lane Community College Board of
Education met on Wednesday, September 13, in
the board room. At the meeting the Board:

-- Commended Lane’s latest marketing efforts,
particularly Diane Dann’s work in placing ads on
LTD buses and on TV.

-- Viewed the 1989-90 College Plan, and will
study it further at a work session within the next
several weeks.

-- Passed a resolution encouraging Board
members to join and represent the college at
various community, business, and civic
organizations.

-- Heard from Vice President Bob Marshall that
early enrollment for credit classes this year is
about the same as last year; early enrollment for
non-credit classes is slightly ahead of last year.

-- Accepted the reassignment of Mabel
Armstrong from chair of the Science Department
to instructor.

-- Appointed Tom Wayne to chair of the Science
Department.

-- Appointed Roger Hecht as director of Clinical
Education, Respiratory Care Program.

-- Appointed Marianne Lindbloom to office
manager, Office of Instruction.

New Class Schedule a Hit

"We’ve had a wonderful response to the new class
schedule. Production for the winter schedule isn’t
far away, so it’s time to begin further refinements
and improvements. If you have comments, please
send them to me, or call ext. 2593." -- Susan
Sutton, Institutional Advancement.

Retirement Reception Planned

Come and say good-bye to Harry and Ann
Tammen on Thursday, September 28, 2 - 4 p.m.,
in the board room. The Tammens are retiring
after 16 years as caretakers of Heceta House. If
you’d like to contribute to a gift, call Deloris
Herman, ext. 2564, or Wendy Westfall, ext. 2558.
[Check out Larry Bacon’s article on the Tammens
in the September 18 Register-Guard.]

Lane Student Rides to Glory

Rex Jamison, member of the Lane student
government, is LTD’s "bus rider of the month" for
October. Jamison will appear in LTD advertising
wearing a Lane Community College t-shirt
throughout October.



Remember the Twenty-fifth

The 25th Anniversary Committee has developed a
number of items to help make our celebration
more visible. Items include special edition
anniversary "wild one" pens ($2), and ceramic
mugs, with coaster and lid, ($5). You can get the
pens and mugs at the bookstore. (Purchases on
an ICO receive the standard 20 percent discount.)
Anniversary balloons, pencils, name tags, stickers,
and napkins are also available, for free, from Sara
Baz, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2268, on
Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays between

9 am. and 1 p.m. Anniversary mementos are
perfect for saying "thank you" to students, staff,
advisory committee members, and others.

Thank You

"Thank you to the Printing and Graphics staff.
The extra effort you put into completing a 'rush’
printing job for the Bookstore, when everyone
needs their material in a rush, was much
appreciated. We can never thank you enough!"
-- Georgia Henrickson, Bookstore.

Customized Training Trains Freddy’s

Lane’s Customized Training Program recently
contracted with Fred Meyer, Inc. to conduct a
second series of workshops on supervisory
management. Managers from Fred Meyer stores
in Southern Oregon will be training on the Lane

campus from now through November.

NLP Courses Offered Again

By popular demand, Lane will again offer classes
in Neuro-Linguistic Programming beginning fall
term. Six courses have received institutional
approval and are part of the regular curriculum.
They have also been approved by the Department
of Education and are transferable to other
institutions as elective credits. Each three-credit
class meets on three consecutive days from 8:30
a.m. to 9 p.m. John Klobas and Nancy Beplat are
the instructors. The cost of each class is tuition
plus a $40 lab fee. The fall terms class is October
20-22. For more information, call Klobas, Social
Science, ext. 2427,

Volunteers Wanted

If you can spare a couple of hours to staff Lane’s
information booth at the Eugene Celebration on
Saturday, September 30, or Sunday, October 1,
call Charlene Blinn, ext. 2235.

Job Opportunities

Electronics Instructor, position reopened,
temporary for one academic year, closes
September 22.

Aide I, Child Development Center, 4 positions
open, closes September 22.

Assistant to Vice President for Instruction, closing
extended to September 25.

Sales Representative, KLCC, Specialist I, closes
September 27.

Ads

FOR SALE: GE refrigerator, white, 16 cubic feet,
$85; large handmade wooden entertainment
center, 84" high, 39" wide, 21" deep, $75. You
haul. Chris Hainley, Financial Aid, ext. 2347, or
726-1907.

FOR SALE: Good starter stereo equipment for
kids, MGA turntable, AM-FM stereo receiver;
8-track tape player, adapter, two speakers, $35.
Lori Bell, H & PE, ext. 2557.

WANTED: 1- or 2-bedroom house with garage,
or 2-bedroom, double-wide mobile home, to rent
or to lease, $250/month. Jan Simmons, Art Dept.,
ext. 2410, or 747-4501.

FOR SALE: Apple Ile computer, 512K; Apple
DMP; BMC Daisy Wheel printer (IBM
compatible); Appleworks + more; manuals;
keypad; joystick. Computer, $750; printers, $300
each; package, $1295. Alen Bahrat, Computer
Svcs., ext. 2191.

WANTED: 2 children’s bike seats, reasonable
price. Carol Beckley, Admin. Svcs., ext. 2362.

FOR SALE: Antique walnut dining set, 6
upholstered chairs, $165; turn-of-the-century
multiwood Bentwood rocker, appraised at $350,
asking $160; woman’s 10-speed, 19" Mercier bike,
$50. Enid Leonard, Study Skills, ext. 2439, or
345-9387.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin in Yachats, sleeps 1-6
people, $55 per weekend (Fri. and Sat., 2 nights),
weekly rate $150. Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Lowery Genie 44 electronic organ,
excellent condition, $490; gold corduroy velvet
chair, $50; maple Boston rocking chair with seat
and back pads, $40; Vita-Master exercycle with
book holder, like new, $50. Ralph Cook,
Electronic Services, ext. 2320.

FOR SALE: Drill press, $85; Skill bench grinder,
$65; chain saw and hedge attachment, $250;
weedeater, $250; 1971 6-cylinder, $1,500; 1983
VW Vanagan, $8,500. Ludmilla White, Cottage
Grove Center, 942-3110.

WANTED: Used telephone answering machine,
reasonable price. Tricia Hahn, CWE, ext. 2395,
or 342-2570.

FOR SALE: 7-drawer wood desk, maple finish,
40 "wide, 17" deep, 30" tall, $45: 5-drawer wood
desk, painted ugly dark green, 40" wide, 18" deep,
29" tall, $20; Avita 950 professional rowing
machine, hardly used, $199. Diane Prokop,
Computer Services, ext. 2191, or Bob Prokop,
Mass Comm., ext. 2477, or 345-5055.
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Today

8 a.m. - All staff inservice, Fairgrounds.

10 a.m.- Valuing Diversity, summation, Center 8.
7:30 p.m. - Dr. Joe Olander, Education as a
Science Fiction Story: An Iconoclastic Perspective
on the Future of Education, board room.

Daily on Fall Schedule

Beginning this week, The Daily appears on
Mondays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays of each
week. Please send your items for The Daily to
Room 210, Administration Building. The
deadline for ads in The Daily is 10 a.m. the day
before publication.

Retirement Reception Planned

Come and say good-bye to Harry and Ann
Tammen on Thursday, September 28,

2 -4 p.m.,, in the board room. The Tammens are
retiring after 16 years as caretakers of Heceta
House. If you’d like to contribute to a gift, call
Deloris Herman, ext. 2564, or Wendy Westfall,
ext. 2558.

Teleconference on AIDS Coming

Lane will be a receiver site for a teleconference,
"AIDS and the Schools," on Saturday, September
23, 8 a.m. to noomn, in Forum 308. Call Cynde
Leathers, ext. 2260, to register. Seating is limited.
The cost is $15.

SBDC Instructors on the Go

Small Business Management program instructor
Jean Names spoke to the Soroptomist Club on
Tuesday, September 19, about entrepreneurship
for women. Next week, she teams with SBM
instructor Bill Dotson to present a workshop at
the annual Northwest Small Business
Management Instructor’s Conference. Finally,
Names will speak to the Women Entrepreneurs of
Oregon on increasing personal effectiveness.

Cartooning Instructor Recognized

Paul Ollswang, Adult Education cartooning
instructor, has been selected by the University of
Maryland Press and Smithsonian Press to appear
in an upcoming book of who’s who in American
comics and cartooning,.

Editor: Wendell Anderson

Adding Dependents to Your Insurance
Dependents may be added to your insurance
coverage within the first 30 days of marriage,
birth, or adoption. If they are not added within
that time, you must wait until open enrollment.
If you have questions, contact Marie Nelson,
Personnel Services, ext. 2590.

Thank You
Thanks to the volunteers and departments who

_helped with the 1989 LCC/Uncle Bud’s Mazda

Open. The tournament was a tremendous
success. One hundred and two players registered,
the most ever. After expenses, we will have raised
about $9,000, which will be used for scholarships.
This year’s volunteers were: Carol Beckley, Susan
Burch, Steve Barton, Paula Chan, Vicki Ellison,
Michael Canning, Donna Miller, Dennis Mills,
David Opdenweyer, Roberta Opdenweyer,
Shirley Pearson, Bill Porter, Phil Powers, Dee
Stephens, Beth Webb, Jane Wojcik, and Tom
Taylor. Because of the hard work and
organization of these individuals, participants
received the best treatment before, during, and
after the Open. A special thanks goes to the staff
of Printing and Graphics. As usual, they did an
excellent job with printing the necessary materials
for the tournament. Even up to the last minute
the day before the Open, the staff of P&G, with
smiles on their faces, were great to work with.
The Foundation Board of Trustees and Golf
Committee join me in saying "thank you."

-- Joe Farmer, Foundation.

United Way Campaign Under Way

Lane’s goal this year is $9,684. You will receive a
pledge card this week or next. Please fill out your
card and return it to this year’s campaign
coordinator Jane Wojcik, Health Occupations.
Your donation can make a difference. Watch The
Daily as we move toward our goal.

OUR GOAL
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News for A-V Equipmerit Users

Because of limited resources, some changes have
been implemented that require your attention.
Equipment storage stations have been set up in
the following areas: Apprenticeship, Art, Health,
Math. Faculty who need audio-visual equipment
in any of these areas should contact their
department office for keys. Additional
information has been furnished to all department
offices. Please review this information before
placing equipment orders for fall term. We hope
these changes will make the media process
smoother for everyone. -- Phil Powers, Audio
Visual Services, ext. 2370.

Lane Returns to VRC

We will be taking L.ane Community College to
Valley River Center again in February. Please
plan now if you need printing. The spring term
schedule will be ready about the same time.
Please give P&G all the lead time you can. Last
year was very successful. We expect this year to
be even better. Response from merchants at
VRC and comments from shoppers have been
excellent. This is a wonderful opportunity to
present your program and the college to the
public. Don’t forget, we’ll be celebrating our 25th
anniversary. We hope to have a birthday cake for
all to enjoy. -- Joyce Kofford, Student Services.

Art Faculty Stages Show

Large photographic cutouts, kinetic sculptures,
and welding constructions are among the pieces
mounted for a show by Lane’s Art Department
faculty, September 25 - October 13, in the Art
Department Gallery. Gallery hours are Monday
through Thursday, 8 a.m. - 10 p.m.; Fridays,

8§ am. -5 p.m.

Job Opportunities
Assistant to Vice President for Instruction, closing
extended to September 25.

Aide III, Health Occupations, Child Development
Center, open to present Lane employees only,
closes September 27.

Pantry Food Service Worker, Food Services,
Cook I, closes September 29.

Mental Health Specialist, Training &
Development, half time, Specialist VIII, closes
September 29.

Secretary III, Math Department, closes
September 29.

Ads

FOR SALE: Freezer, chest style, old and ugly
International Harvester that does the job, $35.
Dick Reid, Perf. Arts, ext. 2209, or 344-6916.

FOR SALE: Couch, large, comfortable, even
"cushy," 8 feet, light beige, nobby texture, good
condition, $200; ironing board, like new, new pad
and cover, $12. Ingrid Cram, Soc. Sci., ext. 2846
or 2427.

FOR SALE: Sailboard, O’brien Excellerator, 9’8",
epoxy, good for gorge or surf, $310; sail, Gaastra,
5.8 square meters, camber-induced, mylar, $110.
Hank Janpol, Soc. Sci., ext. 2854, or 746-0501.

FOR SALE: Good starter stereo equipment for
kids, MGA turntable, AM-FM stereo receiver,
8-track tape player, adapter, two speakers, $35.
Lori Bell, H & PE, ext. 2557.

WANTED: 1- or 2-bedroom house with garage,
or 2-bedroom, double-wide mobile home, to rent
or to lease, $250/month. Jan Simmons, Art Dept.,
ext. 2410, or 747-4501.

FOR SALE: Apple Ile computer, 512K; Apple
DMP; BMC Daisy Wheel printer (IBM
compatible); Appleworks + more; manuals;
keypad; joystick. Computer, $750; printers, $300
each; package, $1295. Alen Bahrat, Computer
Svecs., ext. 2191.

WANTED: 2 children’s bike seats, reasonable
price. Carol Beckley, Admin. Svcs., ext. 2362.

FOR SALE: Kenmore washer and dryer, good
working condition, $175. Joe Farmer, Foundation,
688-4491.

FOR SALE: Antique walnut dining set, 6
uphoistered chairs, $165; turn-of-the-century
multiwood Bentwood rocker, appraised at $350,
asking $160; woman’s 10-speed, 19" Mercier bike,
$50. Enid Leonard, Study Skills, ext. 2439, or
345-9387.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin in Yachats, sleeps 1-6
people, $55 per weekend (Fri. and Sat., 2 nights),
weekly rate $150. Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Lowery Genie 44 electronic organ,
excellent condition, $490; gold corduroy velvet
chair, $50; maple Boston rocking chair with seat
and back pads, $40; Vita-Master exercycle with
book holder, like new, $50. Ralph Cook,
Electronic Services, ext. 2320.

FOR SALE: Drill press, $85; Skill bench grinder,
$65; chain saw and hedge attachment, $250;
weedeater, $250; 1971 6-cylinder, $1,500; 1983
VW Vanagan, $8,500. Ludmilla White, Cottage
Grove Center, 942-3110.

WANTED: Used telephone answering machine,
reasonable price. Tricia Hahn, CWE, ext. 2395,
or 342-2570.

FOR SALE: 7-drawer wood desk, maple finish,
40 "wide, 17" deep, 30" tall, $45: 5-drawer wood
desk, painted ugly dark green, 40" wide, 18" deep,
29" tall, $20; Avita 950 professional rowing
machine, hardly used, $199. Diane Prokop,
Computer Services, ext. 2191, or Bob Prokop,
Mass Comm., ext. 2477, or 345-5055.
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Today
- Classes begin.
- Art Department Faculty opens art show.

Welcome to Lane

This week is "Fall Welcome Week." A number
of activities are planned to welcome new students
and to welcome back returning students.

An information booth will be set up in front of
the PE Building, 8 a.m. - 8 p.m., Monday through
Thursday, and 8 a.m. -5 p.m. on Friday.
Volunteers are still needed to staff the booth and
pass out free information and popcorn. Call your
Vice President’s office to volunteer.

On Friday, Food Services will offer a barbecue
lunch of baron of beef or chicken, baked beans,
corn on the cob, salad, dessert, and beverage,
from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., outside, north end of
the Center Building. The entire lunch is $5.25.
Foods can also be ordered a la carte.

Also on Friday, members of the Associated
Students of Lane will serve free slices of birthday
cake, commemorating Lane’s 25th anniversary,
between 11:30 a.m. and 2 p.m., just outside the
north entrance to the Center Building.

At 11:50 a.m. on Friday, KEZI-TV
anchorwoman Kristy Little will release 1,200
pingpong balls from a helicopter over Bristol
Square, in front of the Center Building. Each
ball is redeemable for a prize.

Departments on the Move

Life Experience Assessment Program (LEAP)

has moved from the basement of the Downtown
Center to 138 DTC ... Institutional Research,
Planning, and Evaluation has returned to its newly
remodeled offices on the First Floor of the Admin
Building ... In Personnel Services, the leave
records clerk, insurance clerk, and payroll staff
are in their new offices on the First Floor of the
Admin Building; recruitment and general
information staff will follow this week.

Retirement Reception Planned

Come and say good-bye to Harry and Ann
Tammen on Thursday, September 28, 2 - 4 p.m.,
in the board room. The Tammens are retiring
after 16 years as caretakers of Heceta House. If
you’d like to contribute to a gift, call Deloris
Herman, ext. 2564, or Wendy Westfall, ext. 2558.

It’s a Bird, It’s a Plane, It’'s Superwoman

A live, interactive teleconference, "Overcoming
The Superwoman Syndrome: A Talk With
Marjorie Shaevitz," will be broadcast Friday,
September 29, 9 - 10 a.m., in Forum 308. The
teleconference focuses on the barriers facing the
woman of the 90’s. A continental breakfast for
participants will be served at 8:15 a.m. A panel
discussion, featuring Marje Wynia-Takei, Margie
Holland Lorence, Pat John, and Jacquelyn
Belcher, follows the teleconference. The cost is
$4. You must preregister by September 27. To
register or for more information, call Julie Baker,
Curriculum and Scheduling, ext. 2544.

Bookstore Hours

Sept. 25-28: 8am.-7:30 p.m.

Sept. 29: 9 am.-4:30 p.m.

Sept. 30: 9:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.
Downtown Center, First Floor, Room 116

Sept. 25-28:  8:30 am. - 3 p.m./3:30 - 6:00 p.m.
Sept. 29: 8:30 a.m. - 3 p.m.

Sept. 30: TBA

GCAP Receives Funding

The Government Contracts Acquisition Program
(GCAP), located in the Small Business
Development Center, has received a federal grant
of approximately $57,000. The grant enables
GCAP to continue providing assistance to small
businesses that want to sell their products or
services to the federal government. Within the
last year, GCAP has helped local businesses
capture $430,338 in government contracts.

Who Is Your Life Insurance Beneficiary?

Be sure that the beneficiary of your life insurance
policy is correct and current. If you would like to
change your beneficiary, complete a request for
beneficiary change form in the Personnel Office.
The receptionist has the forms. If you have any
questions, contact Marie Nelson in Personnel
Services, ext. 2590.

Classified Union Meets

The first general membership meeting of the year
is October 4, noon and 5 p.m., in Forum 309. The
agenda includes updates, general information,
and nominations of officers for the new year. All
classified employees are encouraged to attend.



Adult Ed Recognized

Adult Education recently received a letter from
Elizabeth Lyon, writing instructor and business
owner. The letter reads, in part: "... I have never
worked with coworkers or supervisors who have
been as polite and friendly, as patient and service-
minded, even under pressure, as the Adult -
Education staff ... By my experience, the Down-
town Center staff is incomparably service-minded
and personable. I wish there was some way for
everyone to be specially recognized for these
qualities that, in my mind, spring from character
and highly skilled teamwork, and not from a job
training manual. Thank you for the opportunity
to teach, freedom of expression, and support."

Volunteers Wanted

If you can spare a couple of hours to staff Lane’s
information booth at the Eugene Celebration on
Saturday, September 30, or Sunday, October 1,
call Charlene Blinn, ext. 2235.

News from CIS

The Career Information Centers on the main
campus and at the Downtown Center have some
popular computer programs that assist students,
community members, and staff with career
decision making.

This year for the first time we have SIGI PLUS,
which provides the user with career guidance
activities that generate career choices. It
combines the capabilities of the computer with
thoroughly researched national information about
occupations, values, interests, skills, and
educational programs.

The Oregon Career Information System has
up-to-date information about occupations,
including such data as wages, outlook, Oregon
training programs, scholarships, and job search
information. This program is also available at the
Cottage Grove Center, the Siuslaw Center, and in
most counselor’s offices. These programs are
capable of saving the user days and days of leafing
through catalogs and career books. The data
banks are very large and are easily updated.

We encourage you and your students to make a
reservation to use one of these programs. When
you encounter students who have unclear career
goals, suggest to them that they visit one of our
centers or visit with one of our counselors.

Call me for more information or to schedule a
career presentation in one of your classes.

-- Jean Conklin, CIS, ext. 2297 or 2802.

Laugh Today

If you have an uproarious joke, ironic tale,
humorous anecdote, or pithy comment that you
would like to share, send it, along with your name
and your department name, to The Daily, Room
210 Admin Building. If your offering is short,
clean, and inoffensive, we will publish it.

Ads

WANTED TO RENT: 3-bedroom house,
preferably in the country, pets O.K,,
$350-$400/month. Mary Anderson, Computer
Svcs., ext. 2195.

FOR SALE: "This End UP" desk, solid North
Carolina oak, $90; FSG stereo/tape unit with
speakers, mint condition, $115; office/tax
calculator, $50; tape recorder, $25; 1989
Mitzubishi (Dodge) Colt, 8,400 miles, extras,
$6,949. Fred Loveys, Customized Training, ext.
2957, or 484-2723.

FOR SALE: Freezer, chest style, old and ugly
International Harvester that does the job, $35.
Dick Reid, Perf. Arts, ext. 2209, or 344-6916.

FOR SALE: Couch, large, comfortable, even
"cushy," 8 feet, light beige, nobby texture, good
condition, $200; ironing board, like new, new pad
and cover, $12. Ingrid Cram, Soc. Sci., ext. 2846
or 2427.

FOR SALE: Sailboard, O’brien Excellerator, 9’8",
epoxy, good for gorge or surf, $310; sail, Gaastra,
5.8 square meters, camber-induced, mylar, $110.
Hank Janpol, Soc. Sci., ext. 2854, or 746-0501.

FOR SALE: Good starter stereo equipment for
kids, MGA turntable, AM-FM stereo receiver,
8-track tape player, adapter, two speakers, $35.
Lori Bell, H & PE, ext. 2557.

WANTED: 1- or 2-bedroom house with garage,
or 2-bedroom, double-wide mobile home, to rent
or to lease, $250/month. Jan Simmons, Art Dept.,
ext. 2410, or 747-4501.

FOR SALE: Apple Ile computer, 512K; Apple
DMP; BMC Daisy Wheel printer (IBM
compatible); Appleworks + more; manuals;
keypad; joystick. Computer, $750; printers, $300
each; package, $1295. Alen Bahrat, Computer
Sves., ext. 2191.

WANTED: 2 children’s bike seats, reasonable
price. Carol Beckley, Admin. Svcs., ext. 2362.

FOR SALE: Antique walnut dining set, 6
upholstered chairs, $165; turn-of-the-century
multiwood Bentwood rocker, appraised at $350,
asking $160; woman’s 10-speed, 19" Mercier bike,
$50. Enid Leonard, Study Skills, ext. 2439, or
345-9387.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin in Yachats, sleeps 1-6
people, $55 per weekend (Fri. and Sat., 2 nights),
weekly rate $150. Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Lowery Genie 44 electronic organ,
excellent condition, $490; gold corduroy velvet
chair, $50; maple Boston rocking chair with seat
and back pads, $40; Vita-Master exercycle with
book holder, like new, $50. Ralph Cook,
Electronic Services, ext. 2320.
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WAC Receives Grant

The Work Activity Center has received a
$16,827.97 grant from the Oregon State
Vocational Rehabilitation Division. Howard
Bird, director, says the money will buy a truck that
will be used to support a mobile landscaping crew.
WAC already has one landscaping contract and is
seeking others. Bird expresses his appreciation to
Bill Kyker and his staff in Financial Services for
their help in applying for the grant.

Past Award Winners Sought

The 25th Anniversary Steering Committee is
looking for "Instructor of the Year" award
winners. Early Dailies mention Jim Ellison,
1968-69; Paul Patrick, 1969-70; Ron Mitchell,
1970-71. The committee needs the names of
winners before 1976. If you recall other award
winners, please call Larry Romine, ext. 2303.

Memoir Writing Group Forms

‘Come join a grouip forming to write memoirs.
Our first organizational session will be Friday,
October 13, 10 - 11:30 a.m. Following the first
session you can register for the remaining six
classes, which cost $50. We’ll meet in the
Washington Abbey Bistro where I'll help you to
recount memories clearly and vividly, then weave
them together. We’ll turn your memories into a
gift your family will treasure. Call me for a
brochure and more information. -- Nan Phifer,
E & FL/HSC, ext. 2419.

Get Your Marketing Funds

Friday, September 29, is the next deadline for
applying for marketing funds. Applications are
available from Diane Dann, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2592.

Government Buyers to Speak

at Workshop

The Government Contracts Acquisition Program,

in the Small Business Development Center, will

present a free workshop, "Government

Contracting in the Northwest," on Friday,

September 29, 8 a.m. - 4 p.m., at Harris Hall,

125 E. 8th Ave. Official buyers from various

federal, state, and local government agencies will
- discuss how to do business with their agencies.

Congressman Peter DeFazio will speak during a

no-host lunch at BJ’s Restaurant.

KLCC Revives Marching Radio Band
The KI.CC Marching Radio Band will once again
take to the streets to perambulate in quasi-unison
in the Eugene Celebration parade. You are
invited to join this high-stepping boom box
brigade on Saturday, September 30. Bring a pair
of good walking shoes, a portable radio, and a
KLCC T-shirt, if you have one, and meet at the
South Eugene High School parking lot, 8:30 a.m.
No experience or musical talent necessary.

Thank You

Our hats are off to Campus Services for all the
wonderful work they did for us this summer while
Student Health Services was closed: shampooing
rugs, cleaning windows, you name it, to make us
bright, clean, and ready to give our best service to
students again this year. We appreciate you!

-- Staff of Student Health Services.

Professional Leave

The Professional Leave Committee will meet to
review long term leave proposals on Tuesday,
October 3. This year’s deadlines for professional
short term leave are: September 29, October 27,
December 1, December 20, January 26, February
23, March 30, April 27, and May 25. Your leave
proposal must be approved and processed before
leave is taken. For more information on
professional long and short term leave, call
Roxanne Flowerday or Pat John, Study Skills
Department, ext. 2439.

United Way Update

As of noon, Monday, September 25, $528 has
been collected from nine people in this year’s
United Way fund drive. You were mailed pledge
cards this week. If you haven’t received a pledge
card, call Jane Wojcik, ext. 2627. Watch The
Daily as we move toward our goal.

OUR GOAL
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What’s New?

I would like to hear, this week, about new courses,
programs, and other educational opportunities for
the "New at Lane" handout to be distributed at the
Eugene Celebration. Thank you. -- Diane Dann,
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592.

Volunteers Wanted

If you can spare a couple of hours to staff Lane’s
information booth at the Eugene Celebration on
Saturday, September 30, or Sunday, October 1,
call Charlene Blinn, ext. 2235.

Job Opportunities
Pantry Food Service Worker, Food Service, Cook
L, closes September 29.

Mental Health Specialist, Training &
Development, half time, Specialist VIII, closes
September 29.

Secretary III, Math Department, closes
September 29.

Instructor Aide, Aviation Technician, A&P
License preferred, Mechanical Technologies
Division. Contact Jim or Ted, ext. 2379.

Custodian I, Campus Services, Downtown Center,
closes October 6.

Ads

FOR SALE: Farm fresh fertile eggs, $.75 a dozen,
delivered Mondays and Wednesdays. Susie
Morrill, Mass Comm, 686-1240.

HAVE PRESS: WILL TRAVEL: Mobile cider
press, you supply the apples, I’ll press them into

cider, reasonable rate. Susie Morrill, Mass Comm,
686-1240.

FREE PLANTS: The Grounds Department will
be giving away free day lily plants on Tuesday,
October 3 and Wednesday, October 4, between
3:30 and 4:30 p.m., at the east side of the
Woodshop. Jo Stejskal, Campus Svcs., ext. 2567.

FOR SALE: 1981 Rabbit 4-door diesel, rebuilt
engine, new brakes, new clutch, new heater, new
tires, just aligned, AM/FM cassette, good body.
$2,075 or offer; 1974 MG Midget convertible,
$1,400 or offer. Sharon Thomas, 747-0156.

WANTED TO RENT: 3-bedroom house,
preferably in the country, pets O.K.,
$350-$400/month. Mary Anderson, Computer
Svcs., ext. 2195.

FOR SALE: "This End UP" desk, solid North
Carolina oak, $90; FSG stereo/tape unit with
speakers, mint condition, $115; office/tax
calculator, $50; tape recorder, $25; 1989
Mitzubishi (Dodge) Colt, 8,400 miles, extras,
$6,949. Fred Loveys, Customized Training, ext.
2957, or 484-2723.

FOR SALE: Freezer, chest style, old and ugly
International Harvester that does the job, $35.
Dick Reid, Perf. Arts, ext. 2209, or 344-6916.

FOR SALE: Couch, large, comfortable, even
"cushy," 8 feet, light beige, nobby texture, good
condition, $200; ironing board, like new, new pad
and cover, $12. Ingrid Gram, Soc. Sci., ext. 2846
or 2427.

FOR SALE: Sailboard, O’brien Excellerator, 9’8",
epoxy, good for gorge or surf, $310; sail, Gaastra,
5.8 square meters, camber-induced, mylar, $110.
Hank Janpol, Soc. Sci., ext. 2854, or 746-0501.

FOR SALE: Good starter stereo equipment for
kids, MGA turntable, AM-FM stereo receiver,
8-track tape player, adapter, two speakers, $35.
Lori Bell, H & PE, ext. 2557.

WANTED: 1- or 2-bedroom house with garage,
or 2-bedroom, double-wide mobile home, to rent
or to lease, $250/month. Jan Simmons, Art Dept.,
ext. 2410, or 747-4501.

FOR SALE: Apple Ile computer, 512K; Apple
DMP; BMC Daisy Wheel printer (IBM
compatible); Appleworks + more; manuals;
keypad; joystick. Computer, $750; printers, $300
each; package, $1295. Alen Bahret, Computer
Svcs., ext, 2191.

WANTED: 2 children’s bike seats, reasonable
price. Carol Beckley, Admin. Svcs., ext. 2362.

FOR SALE: Antique walnut dining set, 6
upholstered chairs, $165; turn-of-the-century
multiwood Bentwood rocker, appraised at $350,
asking $160; woman’s 10-speed, 19" Mercier bike,
$50. Enid Leonard, Study Skills, ext. 2439, or
345-9387.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin in Yachats, sleeps 1-6
people, $55 per weekend (Fri. and Sat., 2 nights),
weekly rate $150. Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Lowery Genie 44 electronic organ,
excellent condition, $490; gold corduroy velvet
chair, $50; maple Boston rocking chair with seat
and back pads, $40; Vita-Master exercycle with
book holder, like new, $50. Ralph Cook,
Electronic Services, ext. 2320.

FOR SALE: Drill press, $85; Skill bench grinder,
$65; chain saw and hedge attachment, $250;
weedeater, $250; 1971 6-cylinder, $1,500; 1983
VW Vanagan, $8,500. Ludmilla White, Cottage
Grove Center, 942-3110.

WANTED: Used telephone answering machine,
reasonable price. Tricia Hahn, CWE, ext. 2395, or
342-2570.

FOR SALE: Gusdorf Deluxe entertainment
center, still in box, fits up to 25" TV, light oak, 68"
tall, 49" wide, 15 3/8" deep, $150. Terry Caron,
Administrative Services, ext. 2311, or 484-4420.
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Correction

The hours for the Downtown Center Bookstore
reported in Monday’s Daily and in the
Bookstore’s promotional pamphlet are wrong.
The correct hours are: Sept. 25 - 28, 8:30 am. -
3 p.m./6 - 8:30 p.m.

Student Health Ready for New Term
We're alive and well, and want to help Lane
students be the same. Starting this week, Student
Health Services will be open 8 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
and 1:30 - 4 p.m., Mondays through Thursdays;

10 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. and 1:30 - 3 p.m., Fridays. Be
sure to tell your students to come and check us
out. We’re a friendly, helpful bunch, ready to do
our best to keep students healthy and able to
attend classes. -- Laura Pedersen, Student Health.

Tutorial Center Opens

The Writing Tutorial Center opens next week in
CEN 476, 8 a.m. - 3 p.m., daily. Trained peer
tutors offer students free help in choosing a topic,
organizing a paper, unraveling errors, and writing
with panache. Students do not need to be enrolled
in a writing class to receive this help.

TIP Needs You

The Teaching Improvement Process (TIP)
consultants invite applications from faculty
members who would like to participate in the TIP
process this term or other terms this academic
year. If interested, call Sharon Thomas, ext. 2419,
or Jim Cobb, ext. 2831.

Performing Arts Tickets on Sale

Season tickets for the Performing Arts
Department’s 1989-90 theater, music, and dance
productions are on sale now. Highlights include
the Broadway hits, "The 1940’s Radio Hour:
Christmas Broadcast" and "Amadeus." A brochure
detailing this season’s productions has been
mailed to your home. If you have not received
your brochure, contact Myrna Seifert, box office
manager, ext. 2202.

KLCC Broadcasts Live

from Celebration

For the fourth consecutive year, KLCC will
broadcast live music from the Eugene
Celebration Jazz Stage. Tune to KLCC, 89.7 FM,
on Friday, September 29, 7 - 11 p.m., and
Saturday, September 30, 2 - 11 p.m., to hear
spectacular, live jazz.

Editor: Wendell Anderson

Retirement Workshop Coming

Interwest Financial Advisors, Inc. and SELCO
Credit Union will present "Retirement Planning
Workshop", Thursday, October 5, 6:30 - 9:30 p.m.,
at the Holiday Inn on Coburg Road. The
workshop, designed for people within 10 years of
retirement, offers the opportunity to work with
your own retirement numbers, not hypothetical
situations. The cost is $50. SELCO members
receive a 20 percent discount. To register or for
more information, call 484-3743. Informational
flyers on the workshop are available outside The
Daily office.

Bookstore Event Adds Up

Monday, October 2, is "Calculator Day" at the

Lane Bookstore. From 8 am. -3 p.m., a
representative from Douglas Stewart Co. will be
in the Bookstore to answer your calculator
questions. At 2 p.m. there will be a prize drawing
for a Sharp wizard-time/expense manager, a
Sharp EL-520 solar scientific calculator, and a
Sharp AM/FM stereo cassette player.

Participative Governance Under Way

The newly-constituted College Council met for
the first time Tuesday afternoon and spent much
of the time discussing process. A late-October
retreat was considered as a means for further
developing working relationships.

The Chair of the Management Group was added
to the council. John Bernham, Counseling
director, will represent that group.

Bob Marshall, Student Services Vice President,
was appointed by President Carter to chair a
Capital Outlay Committee. Its charge is to review
and prioritize in terms of college goals. Members
of the committee will be named soon. Lane is to
get $275,000 from the state for equipment
pruchases this fiscal year, and perhaps $100,000
more if state lottery income is sufficient. Part of
the initial allocation of funds will have been spent
before the committee meets, because fall term
needs had to be met. But, the committee will
have an opportunity to look at spending for the
rest of the year.

Next Tuesday’s College Council agenda includes
study of a planning calendar for work to be done
this year on fiscal year 1990-91.

A Special Thanks to My LCC Friends

Your warm and caring cards have given me so
much courage. Many Thanks. -- Marie Twitty.



Classified Union Meets

The first general membership meeting of the year
is October 4, noon and 5 p.m., in Forum 309. The
agenda includes updates, general information,
and nominations of officers for the new year. All
classified employees are encouraged to attend.

Share a Laugh

If you have a good joke or story that you’d like to
share, send it, along with your name and your
department name, to The Daily, Room 210 Admin
Building. If your offering is short, clean, and
inoffensive, we will publish it.

United Way Update

As of noon, Tuesday, September 26, the United
Way campaign has collected $1,144, or 11.8
percent of this year’s goal. Watch The Daily as we
move toward our goal.
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Ads

FORCED TO MOVE SALE: 4’x7’ metal storage
shed, on plywood base, attaches to side of
building, $50; Wards "airline" console stereo with
Turntable, AM/FM radio, and 8-track player
(cassette adapter included), a good piece of
furniture, components by Pioneer, $50; Sears
5-speed bicycle, hardly ridden, $10. Gloria Jarvis,
Fin. Svcs., ext. 2604, or 484-9510.

FOR SALE: Honda Generator, model EX650,
650 watts, like new, used less than 20 hours, $425.
Nick Cheshire, Computer Svcs., ext. 2804, or
342-3069.

FREE PLANTS: The Grounds Department will
be giving away free day lily plants on Tuesday,
October 3 and Wednesday, October 4, between
3:30 and 4:30 p.m., at the east side of the
Woodshop. Jo Stejskal, Campus Svcs., ext. 2567.

FOR SALE: 1981 Rabbit 4-door diesel, rebuilt
engine, new brakes, new clutch, new heater, new
tires, just aligned, AM/FM cassette, good body.
$2,075 or offer; 1974 MG Midget convertible,
$1,400 or offer. Sharon Thomas, 747-0156.

FOR SALE: Freezer, chest style, old and ugly
International Harvester that does the job, $35.
Dick Reid, Perf. Arts, ext. 2209, or 344-6916.

WANTED TO RENT: 3-bedroom house,
preferably in the country, pets O.K.,
$350-$400/month. Mary Anderson, Computer
Svcs., ext. 2195.

FOR SALE: "This End UP" desk, solid North
Carolina oak, $90; FSG stereo/tape unit with
speakers, mint condition, $115; office/tax
calculator, $50; tape recorder, $25; 1989
Mitzubishi (Dodge) Colt, 8,400 miles, extras,
$6,949. Fred Loveys, Customized Training, ext.
2957, or 484-2723.

FOR SALE: Couch, large, comfortable, even
"cushy," 8 feet, light beige, nobby texture, good
condition, $200; ironing board, like new, new pad
and cover, $12. Ingrid Gram, Soc. Sci., ext. 2846
or 2427.

FOR SALE: Sailboard, O’brien Excellerator, 9’8",
epoxy, good for gorge or surf, $310; sail, Gaastra,
5.8 square meters, camber-induced, mylar, $110.
Hank Janpol, Soc. Sci., ext. 2854, or 746-0501.

FOR SALE: Good starter stereo equipment for
kids, MGA turntable, AM-FM stereo receiver,
8-track tape player, adapter, two speakers, $35.
Lori Bell, H & PE, ext. 2557.

WANTED: 1- or 2-bedroom house with garage,
or 2-bedroom, double-wide mobile home, to rent

or to lease, $250/month. Jan Simmons, Art Dept.,
ext. 2410, or 747-4501.

FOR SALE: Antique walnut dining set, 6
upholstered chairs, $165; turn-of-the-century
multiwood Bentwood rocker, appraised at $350,
asking $160; woman’s 10-speed, 19" Mercier bike,
$50. Enid Leonard, Study Skills, ext. 2439, or
345-9387.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin in Yachats, sleeps 1-6
people, $55 per weekend (Fri. and Sat., 2 nights),
weekly rate $150. Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Lowery Genie 44 electronic organ,
excellent condition, $490; gold corduroy velvet
chair, $50; maple Boston rocking chair with seat
and back pads, $40; Vita-Master exercycle with
book holder, like new, $50. Ralph Cook,
Electronic Services, ext. 2320.

FOR SALE: Drill press, $85; Skill bench grinder,
$65; chain saw and hedge attachment, $250;
weedeater, $250; 1971 6-cylinder, $1,500; 1983
VW Vanagan, $8,500. Ludmilla White, Cottage
Grove Center, 942-3110.

WANTED: Used telephone answering machine,
reasonable price. Tricia Hahn, CWE, ext. 2395, or
342-2570.

FOR SALE: Gusdorf Deluxe entertainment
center, still in box, fits up to 25" TV, light oak, 68"
tall, 49" wide, 15 3/8" deep, $150. Terry Caron,
Administrative Services, ext. 2311, or 484-4420.



